
                TOWN HALL 
933, 2nd Concession 

Elgin (Quebec) J0S 2E0 
Telephone: (450) 264-2320 

dg@munelgin.ca 

                                MUNICIPAL INFO                TOWN HALL HOURS 

December 2023 #11                                                                                                                                                              Mon. To Thurs.  8:00a.m. to 4:00p.m. 

MUNICIPAL OFFICE FOR THE HOLIDAY SEASON 
Municipal office will be closed between December 22, 2023 and January 4, 2024 inclusively 

I will be back at the office according to regular schedule, Monday January 8 at 8:00 a.m. 

 

EXTRAORDINARY MEETING – ADOPTION OF THE 2024 BUDGET: Monday December 11 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETINGS FOR 2024: 
January 15, February 5, March 4, April 8, May 6, June 3, July 8, August 5, September 9, October 7, November 4, December 2. 

 

PAYMENT OF TAXES 
The year is ending soon, in the interest of the municipality and to avoid paying additional fees, please pay the 
balance of your taxes. You can pay by cash, by check or by using the online services of the following financial 
institutions: CIBC, Desjardins and BMO and we also offer the option of making an INTERAC transfer by email: 
dg@munelgin.ca 
Security question: Taxes for which municipality? Answer: Elgin 
 

GARBAGE AND RECYCLING COLLECTION 
IMPORTANT: The winter collection schedule has started, recycling collection will be 
on Mondays every two weeks, while garbage collection will be on Tuesdays every 
two weeks during the winter season. 
Here are some basic rules to follow: 
➢ We ask you to drop off your bins between 7 p.m. the day before and 7 a.m. the 

morning of collection. 
➢ Please do not place your bin on public roads. 
➢ Never place the bin behind a snowbank.  
➢ At all times, it must be easily visible and accessible to the operator. 
 

2023 GARBAGE AND RECYCLING CALENDAR 
It was brought to my attention that there is a mistake on the 2023 calendar, there is a recycling pick-up scheduled 
for December 25th, please be advised that the pick-up will be on Tuesday December 26 instead 
 

REGARDING SNOW 
For road safety, it is FORBIDDEN to push and leave the snow that comes from your course on the road. 

STREET ADDRESS   
It is very important that civic address signs are visible at all times to allow emergency services, such as ambulances, firefighters and police, 
to easily locate your address if necessary. Please clear snow regularly around your panels. If you notice that your plaque / civic numbers is 
damaged or missing, please contact the Town Hall so that we can rectify the situation.  
 

CHRISTMAS CANDLELIGHT SERVICE 
The members of Rennie's United and Athelstan Presbyterian churches invite you to their annual Christmas Candlelight Service which 
will be held on Saturday, December 16 at 7:30 pm at the Rennie's United Church, 2042 Route 202, Hinchinbrooke.  All are welcome! 

Best wishes! 
Ho, ho, ho…Christmas is fast approaching and another year is coming to an end. With these Christmas 

wishes, we wish you a Merry Christmas and thank you for all the good times we have shared this year, 

hoping that there will be many more in the New Year. 
 

The Elgin Municipal Council and the entire staff would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year filled with Love, Joy and above all Health. 
 

Please take advantage of the holiday season to spend quality time with your families and friends. 
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